
Greetings Duluth Section and Welcome Back!

I hope you all had a wonderful summer and are excited for the rest of 2021, with that being 
said, ASCE National strongly recommends that we have meetings virtually at least until 2022. 
We plan to adhere to that recommendation, but if anything changes, of course we will let you 
know. 

The following rotational positions will be voted upon at the September luncheon. Our current 
President Elect/Vice President, Andrew Barnebey, has chosen to step down from 
volunteering on the board. Thank you for volunteering on the board for the last 3 years!

With Andrew stepping down, this opens up the President’s position for this upcoming year. 
Under normal circumstances, the President Elect would automatically become the President, 
but due to this, we will be voting on the President position. Sara has volunteered to take on 
the President’s role this upcoming year. She has been working diligently as the Secretary on 
the board for almost a year and has proven herself to be capable of taking on this role and 
has ASCE’s best interests in mind. 

Dan Murphy has done an excellent job as our Treasurer this past year and has volunteered 
to be the President Elect/Vice President for this upcoming year.

For the Treasurer and Secretary roles, we have two newcomers to the board. They are Jason 
Fisher and Andrew Lund. Jason works for Bolton & Menk, Inc. as a Transportation Project 
Manager and would like to fill the Treasurer’s role. Andrew Lund works at LHB, Inc. in their 
Industrial/Pipeline group and is looking to fill the Secretary position.

If anyone wants to be on the ballot to fill one of these positions, please let me know. Even 
though we have a person already outlined for each position, each of these positions will still 
be put to a vote.

Thank you to all of our Board Chair positions this past year! In particular, I would like to thank 
Ben Helmer for his leadership as the Younger Member Group Chair. With that said, we are in 
need of a volunteer to fill the YMG Chair. Pete Demshar has volunteered to be the interim 
chair.

Finally, a big congratulations are in order for Duluth Section member Dr. Benjamin Z. 
Dymond, Ph.D., EIT who has been selected by ASCE’s Structural Engineering Institute to 
receive the 2021 T.Y. Lin Award for the paper “Inelastic Shear Distribution in Prestressed 
Concrete Girder Bridges,” published in the ACI Structural Journal, July 2019. Ben received 
his B.S. and M.S. degrees in civil engineering from Virginia Tech and his Ph.D. from 
University of Minnesota - Twin Cities in Civil Engineering as well. Currently an Associate 
Professor at UMD, Ben has a focus on structural engineering. Congratulations Ben on this 
accomplishment!

As always, if you have any ideas, feedback, or questions, feel free to reach out.

See you on the 21st for the luncheon!

Rose Kopecky

Duluth Section President
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 Visit ASCE at www.asce.org
or call 800-548-ASCE

ASCE's mission is to provide essential value to our members, their careers, our partners and the public by developing leadership, advancing 
technology, advocating lifelong learning and promoting the profession.
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS   
2020-2021
 
President
Rose Kopecky, PE
Short Elliott Hendrickson Inc.
(218) 249-1558
rkopecky@sehinc.com
 
President-Elect/Vice President
Andrew Barnebey, PE
MSA Professional Services, Inc.
(218) 499-3174
abarnebey@msa-ps.com
  
Treasurer
Dan Murphy
Advanced Drainage Systems, Inc.
(218) 341-3095
dan.murphy@ads-pipe.com

Secretary 
Sara Christenson
Short Elliott Hendrickson Inc.
(218) 322-4513
schristenson@sehinc.com

Past President
Andrew Kilpo, PE
Minnesota Power
(218) 355-2437
akilpo@mnpower.com

 BOARD CHAIRS
2020-2021
 
Younger Member Chair
Ben Helmer, PE
Meyer Borgman Johnson
(218) 722-1056 x103
bhelmer@mbjeng.com
 
Membership Chair
Tom DesMarais, PE
City of Duluth
(218) 730-5087
tdesmarais@duluthmn.gov
 
Government Relations Chair
Pete Demshar, PE
Barr Engineering
(218) 788-6309
pdemshar@barr.com
 
Toothpick Bridge Chair
Chris Morris, PE
Minnesota DOT
(218) 725-2734 
christopher.morris@state.mn.us
 
Web Updates
Nick Patterson, PE
JF Brennan
(218) 349-5237
npatterson@jfbrennan.com

Membership Outreach
Jay Dailey
Pace Consulting Group
(218) 838-7552
jay@paceconsultinggrp.com

Please join us for 
a Unique Virtual Presentation

September 21, 2021 at 12:00 pm

“Resilience in the Age of Climate Change”
Bruce Lunde of MSA Professional Service, Inc. will be giving a presentation to discuss the 
impacts of our changing environment in marina design and will use a few recent projects 

as examples.

There is no charge for attending the virtual presentation. A calendar invite was sent 
out to the membership with log-in details. If you did not receive an invite, email 

rkopecky@sehinc.com
 

ASCE Duluth Section will issue a PDH certificate to members in good standing.  It is the 
responsibility of the individual to determine whether or not the presentation is 

applicable to his/her career.

Membership and Board Meetings for 2021-2022 

Membership Meetings Board Meetings

September 21, 2021 September 28, 2021

October 19, 2021 October 26, 2021

November 16, 2021 November 17, 2021

December 14, 2021 December 15, 2021

January 18, 2022 January 25, 2022

February 15, 2022 February 22, 2022

March 15, 2022
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May 17, 2022 

March 22, 2022
April 26, 2022
May 24, 2022
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ASCE's mission is to provide essential value to our members, their careers, our partners and the public by developing leadership, advancing 
technology, advocating lifelong learning and promoting the profession.

2021-2022 Duluth Section Board of Directors:

Past President: Rose Kopecky

The following positions we will be voting on in the upcoming meeting:
President: Sara Christenson
President Elect/Vice President: Dan Murphy
Treasurer: Jason Fisher
Secretary: Andrew Lund

Chair Positions

Younger Member Chair: Vacant (Interim - Pete Demshar) please reach out if 
you are interested in this position!
Membership Chair: Tom DesMarais
Government Relations Chair: Pete Demshar
Toothpick Bridge Chair: Chris Morris
Web Updates: Nick Patterson
Membership Outreach: Jay Dailey













Thanks to Our 2020-2021 Sponsors!
(Consider being a sponsor!)



Thanks to Our 2020-2021 Sponsors!
(Consider being a sponsor!)




